
 

 

  

Clinton County, MI  

6843 Alward Road Laingsburg, MI   

official Planning Commission Minutes from April 2nd Meeting 

  
The regular meeting of Victor Township was called to order by Tammy Ashley at 7:00 pm.  

  

Attendance: Present: Tammy Ashley, Dave Sell, Dave Ginther, Tom Mitchell, Tyler Malken, Doug Marek, Julie Townsend 

 

Absent:  

 

Public Comment: None 

 

Agenda: Motion to add June Meeting time to agenda by Ms. Ashley, Motion to approve amended agenda by Mr. Mitchell 2nd by Mr. 

Marek all in favor, Motion carried.   

 

 Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve minutes by Mr. Sell, 2nd by Mr. Mitchell all in favor, Motion carried.   

  

Unfinished Business:  

• Internet workgroup update– Mr. Sell gave updates that Kent County (Grand Rapids) had sent out Notices to all residents 

and businesses that they should challenge local broadband map if applicable, He stated the Township might consider something 

similar.  Mr. Sell shared he had no updates from Taskforce minutes at this time. Mr Sell, Ms. Townsend, and Mr. Marek all 

shared their positive experiences with High-speed internet currently provided by T-Mobile 5G, and Starlink.  

 

• Road network – No updates 

 

• DNR Grant preparedness– Mr. Mitchell shared he had made great progress and the Township has applied for 2 grants.. The 

PC is extremely pleased with Mr. Mitchells diligent and thorough work on the grants. 

 

• Other Plan Goals – Mr. Mitchell reached out to the local soccer clubs, He is Meeting with the local district rep on Saturday. 

 

New Business:  

• Grant Application - As listed above Mr. Mitchell facilitated the application of w grants; The Land & Water grant, and the 

Passport grant. Both Trustee Fickes and Clerk Leanne were very helpful in the process.  

 

• Spring Clean Schoolhouse – Ms. Ashley asked that the PC carve out a Saturday to sort, catalog, and clean the schoolhouse 

basement. The PC will look at the weather report at the upcoming May meeting and schedule accordingly.  

 

• Feasibility study for ambulance – The Board has commissioned a consultant from MSU Exception to look at options for how 

to structure fees for ambulance. The meeting is Scheduled for June 4th, The same day as June PC meeting.  As such, Ms. 

Ashley Motioned to Adjust the June PC meeting time to 6pm, So that PC members can attend the MSU Exception meeting. 

Mitchell 2nd, all in favor, Motion Carried.  

 

Commissioner Comments:  None 

 Action Items: None 

Motion by Mr. Sell to adjourn at 8:02 pm. Supported by Mr. Ginther, All in favor. Motion carried.   

 

 

 

Dave Sell, Secretary                                                                                         Next Meeting May 7th 


